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1. My goal was to plan a fun, floral event by having 
members decorate a hat to wear to the May 17, 2018 
meeting. 46 members outdid themselves with their 
creativity.  There were 7 categories on the schedule, 
one exclusively for this years new members. Members 
paraded, by category, to the music of Stevie Wonder 
singing “Isn’t she lovely” as well as five other songs.We 
had signage for each category and those with that type 
hat paraded thru the runway to the clapping of the 
assembled. 

2. the 2nd goal was to plan a floral design workshop. 
Helen Waldron gave 18 participants tips on the 
mechanics which could be used in decorating a hat.  It 
was offered a week before the membership meeting, to 
give people time to plan their entry. It took away the 
‘fear factor’ of doing something new.  All the attendees 
of her workshop had entries. Many of them attributed 
the workshop to give them the courage to enter into the 
event.                                                                      
Thanks you’s to Helen Waldron,  Alison Humphrey for 
hosting the workshop,to Heather Haeg for creating the 
playlist of music, and to Betsy Massie for allowing a 
runway thru her rooms!


